
CIPER Associates  
and Scholars Program
In response to the need for interprofessional faculty development on Creighton’s campuses, 
CIPER (Center for Interprofessional Practice, Education and Research) established the  
Associates and Scholars Program in the fall of 2024. 

The purpose of the program is to develop Interprofessional Education (IPE) champions  who 
will work to advance CIPER’s mission, vision and strategic plan at Creighton University. 

We hope that upon program completion, participants will be able to: 

• Articulate the benefits of IPE and Interprofessional Collaborative Practice (IPCP) for
learners and patients,

• Describe interprofessional learning outcomes for the Creighton University
health sciences graduate, and

• Develop strategies to effectively implement IPE and IPCP in their practice settings.

Join the next program cohort by applying at:  
creighton.edu/healthsciences/interprofessional/
education/ciper-associates-and-scholars or scan the 
QR code 

Lindsay Iverson, DNP, 
APRN, ACNP-BC
Director of Clinical & Simulated 
Learning Environment 
Associate Professor 
College of Nursing 
Creighton University

Carrie Bose, OTD, OTR/L, BCP
Phoenix On-site Occupational Therapy 
Pathway Coordinator
Assistant Professor
AOTA Board Certification in Pediatrics 
Department of Occupational Therapy  
School of Pharmacy and Health 
Professions -  Creighton University 

"Participating in the CIPER Associates and Scholars program 
significantly enhanced my interprofessional learning and 
connected me with other individuals who are passionate about 
IPE.  It provided me with invaluable insights into collaborative 
practices and equipped me with the strategies to effectively 
implement interprofessional activities and assessment  for my 
students. Thanks to this program, I gained a deeper understanding 
of how to foster teamwork among diverse professionals - 
and successfully implemented our interprofessional escape room 
activity!" 

"The CIPER Associates and Scholars program has been a great point 
of mentorship and guidance for refining our interprofessional 
experience we had already established in Phoenix at First Place 
between occupational therapy and pharmacy.  We knew the 
importance of establishing specific IPE's to meet our community and 
student's needs but benefited from the additional time and 
mentorship in developing a research agenda to help share our 
program outcomes.  The modules and meetings saved us so much 
time in the long run by providing resources and best practices for 
interprofessional education, research and assessment."
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